
    KYLE POLICE DEPARTMENT 

    Memorandum 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Date:  June 16, 2016 
 
To:  Scott Sellers, City Manager 
 
Cc:   James Earp, Assistant City Manager 
 Perwez Moheet, Director of Finance 
 
From:  Jeff Barnett, Chief of Police 
 
Re:  Agenda Item 
 
 
 
As you know, Sergeant Larry Honeycutt retired on May 31, 2016 with more than 3 
decades of law enforcement service in the State of Texas with nearly 10 of those 
years being at the Kyle Police Department.   
 
A tradition in law enforcement is to present the retiring officer with his duty-issued 
handgun.  City employees took up a voluntary collection to purchase Sgt. 
Honeycutt's handgun and present it to him as a symbol of our appreciation.   
 
We are asking that these funds be placed into the Police Department's operating 
budget so that a replacement purchase can be made immediately. If approved, 
these funds cover the entire cost to the City and there will be be no loss of property 
or value.  The cost of the replacement handgun is $429.00, all of which is already 
collected through donations.  
 
Thank you. 


